August 13, 2005

Buck Dailey Buck's Madison Square Garden 802 Regent St. Madison, Wi. 53715 (608)251-4744

To: Members of the ALRC Meeting 8-17-05

Thank you for your consideration of my request for an outdoor area whre my customers may smoke and have an alcoholic beverage with their food. I am aware of the common council's recent ruling that alcoholic beverages must be served by one of my employees.

The area I am requesting for the comfort of my smoking customers is immediatly outside my main door. It is a 7'  $\times$  20' area which is enclosed by the wrought iron fence that already exists on the south side of my parking lot. The requested smoking area is completly contained on the private property of my parcel.

As the drawings I have attached show, there will only be 4 tables, which seat approximatly 4 patrons each.

I have, and will continue to do my best, to ensure that this area, if approved, will pose no inconvenience to anyone. I, like most restaurant/ tavern owners, am interested in serving my customers needs, protecting my income (which is down 25-30%, comparing July 04 and July 05), while complying with the existing ordinance.

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Respectfully,

Buck Dailey Owner